
IAABO Board 152 

 

February 13, 2023 
Yarmouth Police Station 

Meeting minutes 
 
Meeting was brought to order by President Forker at 7:05 PM.   
President called for a moment of silence for the dearest ones in our lives closest to our 
hearts 
 
Presidents Report: 
Welcome message and discussed how important officials are to the success of a good game.  
Stressed the importance of addressing bad behavior.      
 
Secretaries Report: 
Minutes from January 30, 2023 meeting were sent via email and posted on the website; 
motion to approve was moved and seconded. Vote unanimous.     
 
Treasurers Report: 
2023-24 dues being collected, due February 1, 2023 any late payments beyond this date will 
be subject to additional fines.  Current balance $7731.45, motion to approve was moved 
and seconded. Vote unanimous.     
 
Committee Reports: 
Sportsmanship ballots to be emailed shortly.   
Special thank you to Steve Dowling and nominating committee for their service.   
 
Unfinished Business:   
Election of officers for a two year term, ballots distributed and collected.  All counted for 
those present and absentee ballots.   
 
New Business: 
2023-24 meeting schedule discussed and approved;  Nov 6, 20, Dec 4, Jan 8, 29, Feb 12;  
7 or 7:30 starting time discussed, consensus was to have executive committee review 
meeting times.   
  
Interpreters Report: 
Steve Pothier relayed that the cape league assignor said board 152 officials were the most 
knowledgeable with regard to the rules.  Various rules and situations reviewed and 
discussed including referee magazine article about working with the table officials, 
important to be strong with reporting to the table, makes them feel part of the team.  
Game management issue at a game, official cleared a student section of fans without 
consulting the game administrator.  Always consult the Game Administrator before 
addressing a fan situation.  Congratulations to those that get tournament game 
assignments, well deserved.   
 
Good of the Order: 
Election results: 
Dave Terrio, President 
Scott Nichols, Vice-President 
Mary Bradbury, Secretary 
Mike Hirshmann, Treasurer 
Chris Berardi, At-Large Member 

 
President 

Keith Forker 
12 Chase Street 
Dennisport, MA 02639 
508-633-8014 

Vice President / Past 
President 

Dave Terrio 
11 Breakwater Road 
Brewster, MA 02631 
508-364-1450 

Secretary 
Scott Nichols 
11 Wellingtree Drive 
So. Dennis, MA 02660 
413-281-0629 

Treasurer 
Jenn Peterson 
12 Old Post Road 
Harwich, MA 02645 
860-420-9689 

 
 

At-Large Members 
 
Steve Pothier 
3 Princess Pine Path 
Sandwich, MA 02664 
774-454-2573 
 
Carl Zopatti 
48 Black Flats Road 
Dennis, MA 02638 
508-737-0930 
 
Matt Runge 
P.O. Box 176 
West Hyannis Port, MA 
02672 
774-268-0155 
 



Frank Sesto, At-Large Member 
 
March Tournaments; 2-5, S. Pothier assignor; 9-12, M. Amerault and K. Forker assignors. 
 
Concluding remarks: 
Special thanks to Keith Forker, President and Jenn Peterson, Treasurer for their service on 
the executive committee.  
 
Stay Safe. 
 
Next meeting – November 6, 2023  
 

Adjournment 8:07 pm 
 
Regards, 
Scott Nichols 
Secretary IAABO 152 
coach_snichols@yahoo.com  
 

 

mailto:coach_snichols@yahoo.com

